
Driving with Parkinson’s disease

Parkinson’s disease is a progressive condition that may affect someone’s
ability to drive safely. Dr Wyn Parry, DVLA’s Senior Medical Adviser, tells
us more about driving with this condition.

I joined DVLA as Senior Medical Adviser after thirty years in the NHS. It’s
my job to advise on how certain medical conditions can affect someone’s
ability to drive. After blogging last year about driving with diabetes, this
time I’d like to focus on driving with Parkinson’s disease.

Parkinson’s disease affects the nervous system and may affect the muscles,
causing movement problems. In some circumstances, it can even affect the
functions of the brain.

Driving a vehicle safely

Being able to drive a vehicle requires high levels of skill and ability. A
driver either needs to be unaffected by a medical condition, or have a
medical condition that is controlled so that symptoms are highly unlikely to
cause any problems.

Sadly, Parkinson’s is a progressive condition and deterioration is
inevitable. It’ll affect many activities, including driving. This is why it
is so important that all drivers who are diagnosed with Parkinson’s must tell
DVLA. The rate of deterioration varies, but recognising that it will happen
is important. It allows the patient and their family time to make plans for
any lifestyle changes that may be necessary.

http://www.government-world.com/driving-with-parkinsons-disease/
https://insidedvla.blog.gov.uk/2016/11/14/driving-with-diabetes-the-facts/
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/Parkinsons-disease/Pages/Introduction.aspx
https://www.gov.uk/parkinsons-disease-and-driving
https://www.gov.uk/parkinsons-disease-and-driving


Knowing you will eventually lose the ability to drive is never easy to
accept. But it may be more bearable if the person has time to adjust and plan
alternative ways of travel. For example: public transport, taxis, or lifts
from friends and relatives.

For professional drivers, who must demonstrate a greater level of fitness to
drive, it may involve reviewing work options for the future.

How DVLA makes a decision about drivers with Parkinson’s

Once DVLA is told about a driver with Parkinson’s we’ll ask the driver for
information about their condition. We’ll also talk to the healthcare
professionals involved in their diagnosis and treatment – like their GP,
consultant or specialist nurse.

Information we usually ask for includes details about how long the individual
has had Parkinson’s, the level of deterioration and any changes in treatment.
All this information is crucial for us to be able to make an informed
decision on whether they can continue to drive safely.

Where possible we always try to offer a driving licence to a driver with a
medical condition, but only if it’s safe to do so. Our priority is to always
maintain road safety for the driver and other road users.

For many drivers with medical conditions like Parkinson’s, we might offer a
short-term driving licence. This could be for one or three years. We tend to
start going down this route when a driver’s condition begins to deteriorate –
a longer term licence may be offered earlier on, with subsequent licence
periods getting shorter over time.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/pk1v-confidential-medical-information
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/assessing-fitness-to-drive-a-guide-for-medical-professionals
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/assessing-fitness-to-drive-a-guide-for-medical-professionals


For more information about driving with Parkinson’s

You can visit Parkinson’s UK’s website.

Follow DVLA on Twitter, Facebook and LinkedIn and subscribe to our Digital
Services Blog.
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